OSURA BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Cascade Hall Conference Room  

FRIDAY, February 3, 2012

Present:  Gideon Alegado, John Block, Sue Borden, David Chilcote, Caitlin Flynn, Erin Haynes, Carol Kronstad, Jim Krueger, Gerry Olson (recorder), Helen Polensek, Mary Ann Roberts, Tom Savage, Terri Tower (presiding)

Absent: Carroll DeKock, Susan Poole, Tom McClintock, Kate Sanders
Approval of Minutes - The minutes for January 6th were corrected as follows:  Susan Poole was added to the Absent list, and the term “regulations” was changed to “relations” twice in the first paragraph of remarks by Jock Mills.  Gideon Alegado moved we accept the minutes as amended, and David Chilcote seconded the motion.  The motion carried.





Treasurer’s Report   - Terri Tower reported for Carroll DeKock. From the Quarterly Financial Report she noted that membership data is difficult to track by fiscal year. Caitlin Flynn noted that current membership status will be noted clearly on the Newsletter from now on, to avoid people paying in advance.  The membership number is 330 now, including the honorary members, meeting the target set in the budget.  Our major expense is the Newsletter @ $1,200 per issue. We have spent $1,715 from the state account, and $2,597from our foundation account. 
OLD BUSINESS

(1)  Quarterly Financial Report
(reported above)

(2)  Ten-Year Review - Subcommittee Report of Meetings with Past Presidents


The subcommittee of Jim Krueger, Terri Tower, and Mary Ann Roberts has met with two different groups of past presidents.  (A subcommittee report was distributed at the meeting.) These were reported to be good learning sessions.  Jim expressed his appreciation for the ideas expressed, especially the thinking during the formation of OSURA.  A strong University connection, as a priority, was expressed by all.    There is a strong connection between state funding and the work of OSURA, demonstrated especially by the Retiree’s directory.  In the context of discussing OSURA’s role in advocacy, it was noted that OSURA cannot take a stand on political issues because it is part of a state program.  However, OSURA can advocate on behalf of University programs. There was a very strong sense that a decision was made by earlier Boards to endow the scholarship effort of OSURA. Mary Ann Roberts noted that we should strongly encourage people to contribute directly to our scholarship endowment, differentiating between the endowment account and the active scholarship account. Tom Savage asked about a goal of continuing to build the endowment, and all agreed that the goal was to increase the dollars for scholarships. If OSURA wanted to fund existing scholarships (approximately $4,000) solely from an endowment it would need an estimated $100,000 in the endowment.  Details of how the endowment works were discussed, including earnings, allocations of earnings, and fees. Terri will ask the past president, treasurer, and secretary to meet, crunch the numbers, and make a recommendation to the board for a vote relative to endowment, perhaps at the March meeting. If approved, this would be good announcement for the May Annual meeting. John Block asked that the endowment be written in such a way that we are not stymied by donor restrictions. Mary Ann Roberts noted that it is not too early to talk with the Foundation as to wording for an endowment. 
 Allocation of our Membership Dues of $20 was discussed.  Currently it all goes into one account so no specific amount is noted as pre-endowment.  However, the intent when dues were raised was $10 for the endowment. The treasurer could split this, internally, in our recordkeeping. Caitlyn Flynn reported that specified scholarship contributions are posted separately in the foundation account, but we could have a different account code for the $10 dues portion. If this happens, it may generate foundation letters to acknowledge tax deductible contributions.  This needs to be checked, along with any related fees. Tom Savage suggested that an update be given regularly relative to financial account keeping for scholarship & endowment funds.  
(3)   Speaker or Special Event (State Funds) - Terri Tower announced that Steve Clark will come to the May Board meeting.  The OSU Alumni Director, Steve Greenwood is a suggested speaker for the new Board in June or after.  John Block suggested Bob De Carolis, Athletic Director, as a speaker.  The fiscal affairs of his office are fascinating. He might also be considered as a speaker for a general program.
(4) The $2,000 of state funds we have set aside for a speaker in this year’s budget needs immediate action. If not spent, that money can go back to University Events for use in their activities.  Jim Krueger volunteered to contact Carroll DeKock and work through the possibilities.  Larry Roper may give us ideas for ways to support events of interest to students.  One suggestion was to help sponsor Joyce Carol Oates who is already scheduled. There are a number of on-going lecture series that we might support.  We might work with University Events on this.
COMMITTEE REPORTS  

* Membership -
Tom McClintock – (information reported above)


* Communication/Newsletter – Erin Haynes met with his committee, Mary Ann Roberts, David Chilcote, and Terri Tower, to set timelines.  All stories must to Kate by April 2nd, electronically and in final forms.  April 16th is the mailing date, in time to arrive before the Annual Meeting.  Stories to be included are now assigned to “writers.” Erin will be back from Ireland on March 20th   to finalize the Newsletter.
* Member Services – Caitlin Flynn reported that there is an ILLC (International Living Learning Center) presentation on February 9, 3:30 – 5:30 PM. OSURA might be a source of volunteers to INTO Students. 
· Program - Helen Polensek reported there were 57 attending the Women’s Gymnastics program.  Women’s Basket Ball is on Feb. 16.   In March a group will attend an OSU Play, and April 17 may be a trip to Evergreen. 
* Golf-
Carol Kronstad - Her committee will begin operating in June, with a brief “heads up” in May. The March Board meeting will include an agenda item for Fall Kickoff, including some game component, selection of the Guest speaker, the general time-line for the event, and ways for the Board and the Committee to work together.










· Scholarship – John Block noted that announcements have gone out to the College of Public Health & Human Sciences, and Head Advisors. He will remind the head advisor in Pharmacy. Applications are Due March 5.  Almost any major can qualify pending academic excellence and a tie to working with healthy aging.
· Volunteer - Sue Borden has nearly a full slate for the Career Fair on February 22 & 23.  There will be one more on April 25.  Having a 5th volunteer to help with students not from OSU and who hand register was suggested.  Volunteer waiver forms need to be filled out, one for each different type of event one volunteers for, since volunteers are not on the payroll.  Caitlyn Flynn will send the e-link to Sue Borden for distribution.  
· Staff Report
- Caitlin Flynn reported that the campus Food Drive is going on this month.  Also, Retiree Directories were just dropped off at Printing/Mailing. Newsletters to go to OSURA Affiliates. 
· Nominating Committee - Susan Poole – The committee will meet next week. 
NEW BUSINESS

(1)  Committee recruitment, expansion of involvement
Terri Tower asked that we be thinking about ways to incorporate more members into our committees, e.g.: each Board member recruit an OSURA member for a standing committee.  


(2)  President Terri Tower called for delegates for the NW Regional Meeting, May 14-15 in Spokane.  Jim Krueger plans to go as our official delegate, but others are welcome. Registration and hotel accommodations must be made very soon (see the e-mail memo from the WA chapter).
(3) Announcements – Dave Chilcote confirmed that his quartet will sing for the May 9Annual Meeting. They will perform one number plus the alma mater.  The question of payment was raised.  Generally they charge, but are non-profit and give the funds to good causes. This will be explored.
(4) Terri requested names for volunteer of the year.
The meeting was adjourned by Terri Tower.
2012 MEETINGS - FIRST FRIDAYS, 10 am - 12 noon, Cascade Hall Conference Room.  March 2; Apr. 6; May 4; and June 1. Annual Meeting Wednesday May 9.  Fall Kick-Off and Golf Tournament Tuesday Sept 11, 2012.
